WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
November 14, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:33 p.m. on November 14, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant, Brian Woolcock, Mike Glenn, Bob Lee, Corey Post, Gary & Joann Post, and Duane Walker.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of October 10, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Bob Lee stated that Mr. Raica was compensating him for the new well he had to have put in due to the "dewatering" at the gravel pit. Mr. Raica also spoke with Mike Glenn about reparation for the problems with his well. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to let J.R. Sand and gravel continue to remove mined product as long as he complies with the rules set forth in his special use permit. Once he obtains his permit to mine, he may continue to do so. Motion carried unanimously.
Brian Woolcock took the floor and shared more information with the board on grants and grant writing. He informed us that the most difficult part of writing a grant is the 3 page narrative, the rest is just filling in the blanks. He offered to help with the narrative. He stated more concerns about the current rubbish removal and the fact that he does not want to see it come to an end.
Stockbridge Township had overcharged us for a fire run to Pidd brothers farm. There was some discussion about the collection of these fees. We discussed the list of township residents that are not paying the township for fees paid for fire and ambulance runs. Once the authority is formed this will no longer be a problem. Residents will not have to pay for fire runs, they will have to pay what the insurance does not pay for ambulance runs unless you are a subscriber. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to join (SAESA) Stockbridge Area Emergency Services Authority. Motion carried unanimously.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report. It was decided to pay him the $60.00 inspection fee for his visits with the lawyer regarding J. R. Sand and Gravel.
Ingham County Road Commission is carrying over $22,200.00 in matching funds to 2005-2006.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:31 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
